

## Thames Valley Police Chief Constable John Campbell QPM

Headquarters
Oxford Road
Kidlington
Oxfordshire
OX5 2NX

Mr A Hill

Telephone: 101

Direct dial: 01865 542051

Email: publicaccess@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

Our ref:

HQ/PA/000920/20

Your ref:

9 March 2020

Dear Mr Hill

I write in response to the above-referenced Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request submitted on 24 February 2020. Thames Valley Police has now considered this request, which for clarity, has been repeated below:

### Request

TVP are listed as being a consultee for the purposes of the RBWM Council Tax Reduction Scheme at paragraph 5.4 of the Council's report:

[link provided, see below]

#### Could I request:

- 1) The date on which you were first contacted in respect of this CTR consultation.
- 2) The form in which that contact took place e.g. email.
- 3) May I request copies of any emails and documentation sent on this consultation
- 4) May I request any emails/documents containing your response to that consultation please.

#### Response

No information held.

The Chief Constable's Management Team, including the head of finance, are not aware of any such response.

The Office of Police and Crime Commissioner for the Thames Valley has indicated that they did respond to the consultation.

You can request information directly from them. The online address is provided below.

#### Links

Report link

https://rbwm.moderngov.co.uk/documents/s29493/200225 council ctreduction full.pdf

www.thamesvalley.police.uk



# Thames Valley Police Chief Constable John Campbell QPM

OPCC link - https://www.thamesvalley-pcc.gov.uk/information-hub/freedom-of-information/

#### **Complaint Rights**

If you are dissatisfied with the handling procedures or the decision made by Thames Valley Police, you can lodge a complaint with the force to have the decision reviewed within two months of the date of this response. Complaints should be made in writing to the FOI inbox; publicaccess@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk.

If, after lodging a complaint with Thames Valley Police, you are still unhappy with the outcome, you may make application to the Information Commissioner at the Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

If you require any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact this office.

Yours sincerely

Darren Humphries Public Access Joint Information Management Unit